
Is
su

e 
N

o 
24

3
N

ov
em

be
r 

20
21

www.village-voice.org



2

I am appealing for volunteers to join our small band of loyal helpers. A few more 
collectors would make our footsteps a bit lighter. If anyone could help us out please 

contact me on 01366377641. 

Thank you in anticipation. Beryl
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Church News

Remembrance Sunday is on 14th November. A united service with the Methodists will 
be held in church at 10am.  All are welcome. This will be followed by the Act of 
Remembrance at the War Memorial at 11am. 

Services at St. Mary’s for November:  
7th No service,  
14th As above,  
21st Eucharist at 10am. This will be our last service with Grimshoe Benefice,  
28th We are going to St. Mark’s Church, Ten Mile Bank at 11am, to celebrate their 175th 
Anniversary.

We are going to hold a Christmas Tree Festival this year and hope village organisations 
will be able to decorate a tree

St. Mary’s Southery – Coffee, Cake & Conversation
Thank you to all who came to our meeting on 16 October and to everyone who has 
expressed an interest in knowing more. The Bishop of Ely needs every parish to 
understand and report back on their church’s viability in a changing world; the reality is 
that some churches will struggle to stay open. Our discussion centred around that; as 
this church is here for everybody in the village the invite was sent to all. Detailed 
information on the strategy and the reasons behind it can be found in the Deanery 
Strategy Resource Pack at https://www.finchamandfeltwell.org/deanery-strategy

The Good News is that St Mary’s Southery will be keeping its doors open and to help do 
that we will be offering activities and events to appeal to a broad group. 

St. Mary’s Southery PCC

https://www.finchamandfeltwell.org/deanery-strategy


4

Southery W.I.

Members were welcomed to the October meeting by the Vice President Val Osler.

Dianne Edwards then introduced our speaker for the evening, Norma Howell from the 
Medical Detection Dogs Charity. Norma  stepped in at the last minute owing to the RNLI 
speaker being unable to come and she spoke of the pioneering work done by these 
dogs. Bio Detection Dogs are trained to detect diseases such as Cancers, Parkinson's, 
Malaria and many infectious diseases and Medical Alert Dogs are trained to detect 
complex health conditions such as Diabetes, severe allergies and other chronic medical 
conditions. They have saved many lives alerting owners to changes in their condition. 

As this is a Charity, funding is met by donations and a collection was made  during the 
meeting making £90. Val Osler thanked Norma for a very informative talk. 

Tea and Biscuits were served by Sonja Wilden and Dorothy Turner.

Minutes of the September meeting were read by Judith Fletcher and confirmed.

As this was our  Nominations Meeting for the Committee for 2022 nomination forms 
were filled in by members.

The Theatre trip to Norwich Theatre Royal to see "The Sound of Music on January 20th 
2022 was confirmed with tickets and transport  already booked.

The Church will be holding a Christmas Tree Festival again this year and the W.I will 
hopefully be taking part.

Norma Howell judged our flower of the month competition and awarded 1st Judith 
Fletcher, 2nd Lorraine Cummings, 3rd Judith Fletcher.

Our speaker for our November 4th meeting will be Terry Hipsey talking about policing on 
they Sandringham Estate and our December 2nd meeting will be a Social Evening with 
food prepared by members.

Val Osler
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Downham Market Library is open
We look forward to welcoming you back!  You can

• follow our one-way system to browse the shelves
• pre-order a selection of up to 10 books for adults for free through Select and Collect Use 

the online form at norfolk.spydus.co.uk or call 01603 774777
• collect reservations
• borrow our Grab and Go selection book bags 
• book one 60-minute session per day on a computer. To book a session or if you need 

any help using our computers or filling in your Census form, call 01603 774777
• collect Tricky Period products and Toiletries To Go
• return items through the drop box or self-service kiosks
• download the FREE Spydus app to check out books on your smartphone
• download eBooks, audio books, newspapers and magazines by visiting 

www.norfolk.gov.uk/libraries

We’ve made some changes to keep you safe, so
• there is no ‘Open Library’ access
• please bring your library card with you or join in the library or online
• we may ask for details from you to help with Test and Trace
• you will need to wear a face covering in the library
• we have a one-way system for social distancing
• hand sanitiser is available for use on the way in and out of the library
• surfaces and computers will be regularly wiped down
• returned books will be quarantined for 72 hours
• sorry, there are no newspapers, magazines or seats in the library and the toilet is not 

available.
We’ve made some changes to our opening hours

• Monday: Closed

• Tuesday: 10.00am – 6.00pm

• Wednesday: 10.00am – 6.00pm

• Thursday: 10.00am – 6.00pm

• Friday: 10.00am – 6.00pm

• Saturday: 1.00pm – 4.00pm

• Sunday:  Closed

www.norfolk.gov.uk/libraries    

                                                                

http://www.norfolk.gov.uk/libraries
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Website: https://u3asites.org.uk/downham-market/home 
Email:  u3adownhammarket@gmail.com 

https://u3asites.org.uk/downham-market/home
mailto:u3adownhammarket@gmail.com


11

https://www.facebook.com/SwishSouthery/

Every Monday at Southery Village Hall
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